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The following page outlines an important change which may affect your account with Super SA.

SIGNIFICANT EVENT NOTICE

1 SEPTEMBER 2021

Unit price adjustments 

Under the governing legislation of the Southern 
State Superannuation Act 2009, the Super SA Board 
at its discretion may adjust member accounts to 
reflect the movement of underlying investments.

It may do so by way of unit price movements, or 
making adjustments to correct any unit pricing 
errors. These movements or adjustments may be 
positive or negative. 

If this occurs, minor adjustments will be reflected 
in your annual statements. For major adjustments, 
members will be notified separately at the time of 
the adjustment.

This will now be reflected in the Product Disclosure 
Statement with the addition of the following 
statement:

Units and investment performance will be allocated to 
your account on such basis as the Super SA Board may 
determine at its absolute discretion either generally or in 
any particular case, including without limitation by way 
of unit price movements, declaring a particular earning 
rate, or making adjustments to correct any unit pricing 
errors (which may, in each case, be positive or negative).
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We’re here to help
 �	� For further information, please contact our Member Services team via  

supersa@sa.gov.au, or on 1300 369 315 or visit our website at supersa.sa.gov.au.


